
Will Probate, NC, Iredell, Collin Campbell 1808

In the name of God, amen.

This 26th day of February in the year of our Lord 1808, I, COLIN CAMPBELL Jr. of 
Iredell County, State of North Carolina being very sick & weak in body but of 
perfect mind & memory, thanks be to God for the same, & calling to mind the 
mortality of my body & knowing that it is appointed once for all men to die, do 
make & ordain this my last Will & Testament, that is to say, principally & first of
all I give & recommend my soul into the hands of God that gave it & as concerning 
my body I recommend it to the earth to be buried in a decent manner at the 
discretion of my executors, nothing doubting but at the general resurrection to 
obtain everlasting happiness in the life to come, through the merits of my blessed 
redeemer, Jesus Christ, and as touching such worldly Estate wherewith it hath 
pleased God to bless me in this life, I give, devise & dispose of the same in 
manner & form following, that is to say:

IN THE FIRST PLACE I give & bequeath to my beloved wife, JANE CAMPBELL, all my 
lands & movable property enduring her widowhood, then to be sold & equally divided 
between my children, that is to say, Colin Campbell, Mary [Campbell], Isble  
[ISABELL CAMPBELL], JANE [CAMPBELL], MARTHA [CAMPBELL], CATHARINE [CAMPBELL], 
PRISSILLA [CAMPBELL], NANCY [CAMPBELL].

I likewise constitute, make & ordain my only & sole executor of this my last will &
testament my wife JANE, JOHN WOODSIDES & I do hereby disallow, revoke, disannul all
& every former testaments, wills & sequels, bequeaths & executors by me made before
this time named, willed & bequeathed, ratifying & confirming this & no other to be 
my last will & testament.

In witness whereof I have hereunto set my hand & sel this day and year first above 
written.

COLIN CAMPBELL {seal, his mark}

Signed, sealed, published, pronounced by

Test

JOHN MCCONNELL
JOHN BROTHERTON, Jurat
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An inventory made of the goods and chattels of COLLIN CAMPBELL, deceased, made 
November 19, 1808.

Two hundred & fifty acres 

[Miscellaneous Inventory]
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BMGEN
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GNU Free Documentation License
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